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Yealand Conyers and Redmayne PCs
There is still (just) time to order some fruit trees
through  the  Orchard  Project,  funded  by  the
AONB partnership and the Landscape Trust. The
deadline  has  been  extended  to  the  end  of
October so do consider  if  you can fit  a  tree in
somewhere to benefit  pollinators and provide a
source  of  delicious  fruit.  Contact  the  clerk
yealredmayneclerk@outlook.com 

We  had  a  lovely  afternoon  planting  bulbs  and
plug plants from the AONB into the wide verge at
Storrs and a separate afternoon on the Meadows
Wildflower  Orchard.  Both  occasions  well
attended by parishioners and fuelled by delicious
cake. Thanks to all who came to help.
 
Fruit  tree  pruning  day  with  Dick  Palmer  Sat
2nd December’  all  welcome,  but  let  Rebecca
know if you are coming please 

Yealand Village Hall
Electric car charging
Just installed, but not live at the time at the time
YN was  ready  for  circulation  is  an  electric  car
charging point  on the end wall of the village hall
provided by the local firm chargemystreet. Please
don’t park in this space unless you are using the
connection.  

This seems to be a 7kW type, most likely to be
useful  to  non local  users of  the village hall,  or
those just out on a local walk. But it might also be
useful if you have a friend or relative visiting with
an electric car,  but you don’t  have one at your
home.  Remarkably  there  are  as  yet  no  public
charging points in Silverdale or Warton, and only

1 in Arnside. Well done to the Hall Committee for
their forward looking action. 

Seemingly the problems caused by water ingress
while the solar panels were off the roof was not

too serious. However,  they were taken off in the
first place, because the roof leaked!Arnside

Silverdale AONB
Organised  by  the  local  Landscape  Trust,’  the
geological story of the AONB area’ a talk by Anna
Wetherell  Nov  9, at 7pm, at Silverdale Gaskell
Hall
Hedgelaying training, 18 Nov, 0900 at Coldwell 
meadow, booking essential contact Dougie at the
AONB. Be prepared to  get scratched!

Unconnected  with  this,  the  professional
hedgelaying  work  on  the  road  between  the
school and Redmayne opens up the views nicely,
as  well  as  helping  vehicles  pass,  and we look
forward to seeing it as it regrows.

Friends  of  Warton  Crag,   Nov  12  at  0930,
volunteering  work  with  the  warden  Belinda
Barclay.  Meet  at  the  car  park  on  Crag  Road.
Further details from Belinda on 07946 033650 

Monthly litter pick,  Nov 9,  10.00 to 12.00 sites 
vary each month. Contact Dougie at the AONB

Yealand Quakers
Despite  some  heavy showers plenty of people
came along, with lots of apples.  

RSPB Leighton Moss
Nature tots Nov 1 and 15 10.30 to 11.30
Winter birdwatch guided walk Nov 3 09.00 to 
11.00
Winter wildfowl identification Nov 11 10.00 to 
12.00
Booking needed and fees apply for these events.



St Johns Church
Congratulations  to  the  50/50  Club  winners  in
September,  John  Freeman,  Alan  Chapman,
Lorraine Simpson.
Dates for your Diary

Coffee @ St. John’s, Fridays 10:30am till 12pm. 
Please join us for coffee and cakes. 

Lunch @ St. John’s, the second Friday of the 
month, 12pm.

Knit and Natter, second Wednesday of the 
month, 2pm till 4pm, St John’s.

The  benefice  continues  to  support Knit-A-
Square.com,  helping  orphaned  or  vulnerable
children in South Africa. To date we have sent
several thousand 8” knitted or crocheted squares
to be made into blankets, along with a number of
hats, hand warmers and toys. Please keep giving
me your contributions which I will happily send off
to  South  Africa.  Sally-Ann  Rothwell
(734585, sally-ann@thebower.co.uk)

For  information  during  the  vacancy,  please
contact  St  John’s  churchwarden  on:  01524
781274

Mourholme History Society
Next meeting, November 29th ,  7.30pm  at the
village hall, The History of the Port of Lancaster
Commission a talk by Elsabe White  

Lancaster had been a port since Roman times.
Due to the ever-changing nature of the navigable
channel   to  Lancaster,  a  group  of  Lancaster
merchants  and  ship  owners  approached
Parliament, leading to an Act for Improving of the
Navigation of the River Loyne, otherwise called
Lune and for building a quay or wharf near the
Town of Lancaster. This Act was passed in 1750.

 Village School
No appointment of  a permanent new head has
yet been made, but Mrs Kathryn Brown will  be
taking up the position of Acting Head from Jan 1

Foodbank
Thanks to all who contributed to the collection for
Morecambe  Bay  Foodbank,  these  together
weighed 73kg, I’ll take them in early next week,
Alan 

Silverdale Event
Its panto time again! Oh no its not
Dec  6/7/8/9  Rapunzel  the  Panto,  at  Silverdale
Gaskell Hall. Tickets on sale at the Royal Hotel
from Nov 11.  

Chipvan
Next visits November 8 and 22

Bus Times
In the hope that it will encourage more to use the
bus, here is a reminder of the times for service
51,  Mon-Saturday from Carnforth to Silverdale
1020 1150 1320 1450 1550  1740 1915  
 and from New Inn to Carnforth                               
0818  0958 1128 1258 1428 1718 1848 2016 

Mobile Library
Nov  13,  various  locations  in  Conyers  and
Redmayne across the middle of the day

Coffeestop
Just  a  reminder  that  coffeestop  is  held  at  the
village hall  on Monday mornings, from 10.30 to
11.30.  A chance to meet  your  neighbours,  and
share a good chat. 

December’s edition  will include January events, 
as there is no Jan copy. 
editor Alan Tyldesley 01524 732336
3 Well Lane, YR
alantyldesley@gmail.com




